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Thank you, Mr. Chair!
I would like to thank you for the opportunity to address the UN Permanent Forum on Indigenous Issues, the Special Rapporteur on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples and the UN Voluntary Fund for Indigenous Peoples. 
I have several recommendations for the mechanisms presented here. 
With regard to the Voluntary Fund, your work is indeed indispensable, as you give voice to indigenous peoples from all over the world. However, I would like to draw your attention to the importance of proportional representation of all geographical regions and detailed verification of the indigenous representatives who are supported, as it is not uncommon for fellows from the Eastern European region to be people who are subordinated to the Russian government and are essentially promoting the interests of the state, not the indigenous peoples of the region. In addition, it may be worth reviewing the policy of selecting fellows so that indigenous peoples facing the greatest challenges and under direct threat of extinction are guaranteed to be represented at least at the Permanent Forum and EMRIP sessions.
I would also like to appeal to the Special Rapporteur to make a statement on the impact of Russia's full-scale armed aggression against Ukraine on the indigenous peoples of both Ukraine and Russia. And to pay special attention to the mobilization of indigenous peoples of these countries as a tool for the destruction of disloyal and inconvenient people.
A general recommendation for all mechanisms in preparing your reports is to give preference to submissions from indigenous organizations rather than states, as countries such as Russia paint an ideal picture in their reports that is far from reality.
Thank you for the attention!
